



Roseneath School Newsletter

Term 2 Week 1 - 2 May 2025

principal@roseneath.school.nz office@roseneath.school.nz 043847218



Ma te kotahitanga e whai ai tātau In unity, we have strength.

Welcome back to Term 2 at Roseneath School. We have a short term ahead with a lot of fun and learning ahead.

We are excited to have our building project at completion with the signing off on Wednesday. We will let you know when we need your muscle to help unload the container and move resources back upstairs. Upper Bridge are excited to return to their upgraded upstairs space.



Aft and Lower Deck have been looking forward to having their deck back for access but also as an extension of their classrooms. You will notice a sink at Aft end for water play and storage outside Lower Deck to keep the outside equipment safe. We thank Marcus and the Maycroft team for keeping to their timeline and for being so considerate to our requests.

You will have noticed another container on the top court. The Wool in School container is a free mobile resource which we have on site for two weeks. It is packed full of wool in its many, many forms. Our theme for this term is from the science and technology curriculums looking at fibres and their uses. We place a matauranga Māori lens on the theme looking at traditional uses of harakeke or flax.

Our fitness for the term will include lots of running in preparation for the school's and Central Zones Cross Country events. This year the course is being run at school and incorporates running down, around and back up Pt Jerningham for years 4-8 and around the school for years 1-3. Sneakers will be needed each day for running in safely.

A huge thank you to staff and whānau for a speedy response to our text and email to collect your child/ren early due to the Red weather alert.

Jenny and the Roseneath Team

Certificates of awesomeness!

Aft - Leon - You are making a big effort to focus in reading! Keep it up. **Tuesday -** You always start your writing by yourself and you are so determined! **Noah -** Welcome to Aft class and Roseneath School. **Ida -** (You superstar). You have remembered so much of your learning and launched straight into more. Ka rawe!

Lower Deck - Nuha - For fantastic effort and progress with your cursive writing! **Evie -**For exceptional focus in your maths work. You are doing so well! Ka pai to mahi! Mila - Magical work in narrative writing. Your retelling of the 'Marshmallows' film is INCREDIBLE! Eleanor - For great work and fantastic focus in maths! Ka pai tō mahi! Elise - Magical working so hard and doing great work in your maths! Long Boat - Emily- You consistently try your best in all you do. You have a wonderful attitude towards learning. Keep it up. Alice - you have been working so hard with your writing and it shows. I loved your Anzac writing this week, very heartfelt messages. **Lexi**—Your writing this week was thoughtful and heartfelt. Your consistent effort paid off. Well done! Byron- For thinking of ways to help others, very kind and thoughtful Byron. Ka Pai! Theia - I love the way you think about our learning Theia, you asked deep questions about our Anzac learning and shared your thinking about the war and from a soldier's perspective. Well done! Coco - For creating a wonderful piece of art. You listened to the instructions well, self managed and took pride in your work. Fantastic job! Upper Bridge - Hieleena - You are showing a lot more confidence across the board. I love seeing you give all of your learning such a positive go, particularly in maths. Nolan - You continue to show the Roseneath Way in all aspects of school life. You contribute to every activity and help anyway you can! Henry - I love the energy you have brought to your writing this week – you made an effort to finish with a flourish! Pippa -You engage in every activity with such enthusiasm and you spark lots of interest in others.

Friends of Roseneath School (FORS) Fundraisers

The Easter Egg Hunt and Movie Night is postponed.

Due to the forecasted strong winds and rain for Thursday the decision was made to postpone this event to **Tuesday 6 May 5pm**.

We hope you can still make it.

Basketballers - we know your game is at 5pm and we will reserve some hidden eggs for you so come down to school after your game!!



Friends Thursday Sausage, Hot Chocolate and Jelly

The first Sausage sizzle is Thursday 8 May. Please place orders by Wednesday 7 May. Joanne takes the orders and payments can be in cash or online. Sausages \$3, Hot Chocolate \$2 Jelly \$2

Quiz Night Tuesday 29 July Parrot Dog, Lyall Bay

Following the huge success of last year's quiz night and silent auction. Friends are organising another quiz night. If you are able to help with donations of items, vouchers for service eg babysitting, gardening, car washing etc, for the silent auction please let us know. Perhaps you are able to ask a company or business for items to auc-

tion - that would be a great help. We have a letter from the school you can give to any prospective donor. Let Jenny know and she can email a copy to you.

QUIZENIGHT





Have you downloaded the Skoolloop app?

Relationship and Sexuality Education Consultation Feedback

Yesterday you were emailed a copy of the Draft Relationships and Sexuality Framework and asked to provide feedback to the Ministry of Education.

You will have until 9 May 2025 to provide your feedback using this form:

https://education.surveymonkey.com/r/3LWYQWV

ANZAC Service 25 April

Thank you to the families who attended the ANZAC Service on Sunday. It was a lovely day and the service was well attended. Thank you to Alice, Leo, Gregorio and Ares for their roles in the event.

New Zealand Art Show Tickets

We have been given a limited number of tickets For the NZ Art Show at TSB Arena over King's Birthday Weekend 30 May-1 June.

Let me know if you would like tickets in return for a koha. This will be on a first come, first served basis. principal@roseneath.school.nz



4,000+ ORIGINAL ARTWORKS 250+ NZ ARTISTS

Enjoy Childcare - Teacher Only Day Programme Tuesday 3 June

Enjoy are offering a day programme for Tuesday 3 June for families looking for child-care for the Teacher Only Day.

Wellington Hockey

On Tuesday 6 May each class will have a taste of what it is like to play Hockey. Wellington Hockey are taking each class through some skills.

Sneakers or soft soled shoes are needed for safety.



Wanted: Glass Jars with lids

Please drop off to the office.



Samuel Marsden School Winter Project

A collection box is in the foyer beside the lost property hampers for you to donate items such as woollen beanies, scarves, jerseys, blankets, warm pants and sweatshirts, puffer jackets. All to be in good condition. These will be collected at the end of the term and distributed to schools whose students are in need of winter warmth.

Plastic and Metal Lids Recycling

We are going to make your recycling easier. Some of the New World supermarkets now have recycling bins for plastic and metal lids. We will collect these at school and drop them off. Please wash the lids and put them in the red recycling bin in the office.

Nolan and Jacob in Upper Bridge are hoping there will be lots of lids dropped off as they intend to use them as part of their Wearable Arts creation.



Te Reo o te wiki

Each week we thought we would share a te reo phrase or kupu with you that you could use at home.

He aha tēnei? What is this? He hipi tēnā? That's a sheep.

He hipi tēnei. This is a sheep.

Yummy Stickers

We are collecting yummy stickers again this year. Please drop them off to the office and thanks for the continual support.

Our Mahi from Aft

Term 2 Week 1 Wool in Schools



Wool by Aft



I saw wool
from sheep. I
touched tennis
balls. I
smelled lanolin,
no I didn't like
it – not good!
By Niki



Wool can make our clothes.
By Jesse

Today I went to the Wool in School container. I saw wool after it was shorn. I touched a knitted origami box. I smelled lanolin. By Roddie







I touched a kiwi but it was wool! I saw a TV with sheep on a farm. Wool comes from sheep. Wool is soft and fluffy. By Ida



Health and Wellbeing

5 Phrases Your Child Can Use to Stand Up for Themselves

Are you looking for ways to empower your child to stand up for themselves in different situations?

By teaching them a few simple phrases, you can make a big difference in **how confident** your child feels!

Here are five phrases your child can use to assert themselves and set boundaries:

1. "I need you to stop bothering me and leave me alone."

Your child will show...

They have the confidence to stop the unacceptable behavior.

2. "I don't like being called that. I want you to call me by my name."

Your child will show...

They expect others to be respectful and they do not tolerate verbal abuse.

3. "I didn't have control over that. It's not okay to blame me.

Your child will show...

They will not be the scapegoat and they expect others to be accountable.

4. "I see that you're unhappy. But I can't let you treat me like this."

Your child will show...

They know how to advocate for themselves and set boundaries.

5. "That's not safe. I'm getting someone to help."

Your child will show...

They aren't afraid to ask for help.



And most importantly:

Encourage them to stand up for themselves at home.

Teach them that NO is an acceptable answer by allowing them to use it with you. Respect their boundaries. If they don't want hugs or tickles, say, "Your body, your rules."



ROSENEATH SCHOOL

SUBWAY LUNCHES Term 2

Mondays - SUBWAY

Tuesdays – SAKURA SUSHI

Fridays - VIETNAMEEZY







If you need a Lunchonline account register at www.lunchonline.co.nz

- 1. Login/Place an Order
- 2. Create an account
- 3. Add member/s include name, school and classroom number

How to place an order

- 1. Under Lunch Orders select student name Start order and place your order
- 2. A pop up will confirm 'your order has been successful' or check 'Order History' tab
- 3. A confirmation email will be sent to you (if you haven't unchecked the email box)
- 4. Any queries please call us on 0800 LOL LOL (0800565565)

You can now follow us on Instagram!



Thinking of selling?

Sell with the world's premium real estate brand, or refer a friend who does, and we will donate \$2,500 to Roseneath School. Contact us today.

GLEN JONES — 021 221 9393 | glen.jones@nzsir.com

Community Notices

E-RECYCLING FUNDRAISER

SATURDAY 10 May

9.00am - 1.00pm KARORI COMMUNITY CENTRE

Payment by Cash and Eftpos

WE ACCEPT THESE ITEMS:

Flat screen TVs/Monitors Modems/Routers Servers/Motherboards Laptops/Tablets/PCs Printers/Scanners Gaming Consoles
Alarm Clocks/Radios
Batteries

Cell/land line/IP phones E-Readers Hair Driers/Straighteners

Spectacles for Lions Sight Project

NO CRT TVs/monitors, car batteries, microwaves, whiteware, speakers

Charges - Most items \$5, Printers \$10, Large/Oversized items \$10, Flat Screen TVs \$20



Karori Lions Fundraising Project

Proceeds go to the Karori Lions Trust to support the Community



YOU'RE INVITED TO THE GREEN 2.0 TACO ADDICTS BAR MOUTHFULL RADIO **BOWLS ON THE GREEN** SATURDAY, 10 MAY 2025 Tommy's HATAITAI BOWLING CLUB @HATAITAIWELLINGTONNZ WWW.HATAITAI.ORG.NZ

HATAITAI COMMUNITY EVENTS



